

# THE ALEXANDER FAMILY

# Monthly Newsletter

JULY 2025





#### **RKR TRAINING**

RKR Summer Training 2025 has officially come to a close, and all who joined us for the summer have now returned home. What an incredible season it has been, and we are truly honored and privileged to have been part of this ministry.

Throughout the training sessions and ministry involvement in local churches, we've witnessed God move in extraordinary ways. Lives have been changed, chains broken, and we've received powerful testimonies of healings and miracles.

We're so excited for each and every person who participated this summer—and for their families. We look forward with great expectation to seeing how they'll apply the principles and experiences gained, whether back home or on another mission field. The best is yet to come!



# <u>Friends' Day</u> <u>Dia de Amigos</u>

We were blessed to take part in one of LPBCN's major evangelistic events, Friends Day, designed to connect friends and new homegroup members to the church. Over the course of two weekends, there were 11 services and an amazing 105 first-time guests!

During these gatherings, **5 people**were baptized in the name of Jesus,
2 received the Holy Spirit, and 2
reported miraculous healings. BJ had
the privilege of preaching at one of the
services where a lady was baptized,
and when she came out of the water,
as we worshipped God together, she
testified that the intense knee pain
that had kept her from working (and
was told needed surgery) was
completely gone! Glory to God!





# <u>Happy Birthday Mya</u>

Mya turned 2 on July 17, and we couldn't be more proud of the little girl she's becoming. Her personality is really starting to shine, and she brings so much joy to our family. She's adapted incredibly well to life abroad—and she's even starting to pick up Spanish!



We're so thankful for the amazing
Sunday School team at our local church,
Los Pentecostales de Barcelona
(LPBCN). This month's VBS was a
blessing! Micah had a great time, and one
student received the Holy Spirit! We
deeply appreciate the team's dedication
and investment in our children.

## Looking Back, Moving Forward

Our time here in Barcelona has been incredibly formative and impactful, a true season of growth for our family. We've become deeply rooted, and it's been a joy to witness the fruit of this ministry unfold before our very eyes. We're so thankful to God, to our amazing missionary supervisors, to the IPUE, and to our local church family for the opportunity to serve here in Spain.

In September, we'll be returning to the U.S. for approximately 3–6 months to raise funds for a second Short-Term Missions term in Spain. During this time, we'll be based in the West Virginia/DMV area, and we would love the chance to visit your church to share our heart, our testimonies, and the vision God has given us. We're available and willing to travel wherever the door opens!

If you feel led, please consider supporting us—either financially or through a PIM (Partner in Missions) commitment. Your support, in any form, is deeply appreciated. To our current supporters: thank you! Because of you, we will have been able to serve here for 16 months. We're excited for what's ahead and hope to connect with many of you while we're stateside.

### Prayer Requests

- Pray for us as we have applied for our visa renewal and are awaiting approval.
- Pray for our family as we transition back to the U.S. that fundraising would go quickly so we can return to the field sooner.
- Please pray for our Europe region students as many are stepping out in boldness and becoming more active in campus evangelism.









#### **WAYS TO SUPPORT**

- PRAY: We covet your prayers!
- ENROLL: www.aim2go.org/give/enroll
- TEXT: gmSTM88 to 71777
- CALL: 636.229.7900 GMACCOUNT: 388035